
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In 2016, Calson Maushe, the head pastor at Eternal Word Ministries, reached out to Living Water 
International to request a safe water source for his church and the wider community. After surveying 
the area, the Living Water staff confirmed that a new safe water source could be completed on the 
church grounds. Although a large portion of the community members are practicing Muslims, many 
gathered at the church to witness the well’s dedication and hear the message of the gospel. 
 
Gogo Zulu was one of those attendees seven years ago. When a Living Water staff member came to 
reevaluate the water source in 2023, she recalled the impact that the well dedication had on her faith. 
She reminisced, “Though I was of Islamic faith, Living Water International’s water, sanitation, and 
hygiene programs had risen beyond religious borders and inspired me to be part of the community’s 
borehole commissioning even though I wasn't feeling well.  Unexpectedly, I experienced the message of 
Jesus Christ. My heart raced, and I felt that I had to embrace it. I became a Christian that day, and my 
illness was cured. I started attending church, where I learned about the word of God. Every day, I 
continue to grow in my faith.” 
 
Pastor Calson says that Gogo isn’t the only resident who has experienced the love of Christ. He said, 
“Because the water project serves everyone in the community regardless of their political or religious 
beliefs, we have seen unity across our community. Given that everyone needs water, this presents a 
wonderful opportunity for us to share the good news of Jesus Christ with unbelievers. The life of Gogo 
Zulu and many others is a clear demonstration of the level of impact of the water project.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Gogo Zulu’s Spiritual Transformation 
MAJECHA COMMUNITY, ZIMBABWE 

Young lives are transformed when they gain access to children’s gospel literature.  Gogo thanks God for his hand in her life.  


